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The special meeting of the Permanent Council was chaired by Ambassador Bayney R. Karran, Permanent Representative of Guyana to the OAS.  The meeting began at 11:20 a.m.

The statutory quorum was established with the attendance of the representatives of Antigua and Barbuda, Argentina, Bahamas, Barbados, Belize, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominica, the Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Guyana, Haiti, Honduras, Jamaica, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Saint Kitts and Nevis, Saint Lucia, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Suriname, Trinidad and Tobago, the United States, Uruguay, and Venezuela.
The audio recording of the meeting is available at:


http://scm.oas.org/Audios/2014/CP_OD_1998_12-16-2014.MP3
1. Special Meeting to receive the Minister of Foreign Affairs and Immigration of the Bahamas, Mr. Frederick A. Mitchell, MP. 
The Chair of the Permanent Council welcomed the Minister of Foreign Affairs and Immigration of the Bahamas, Mr. Frederick A. Mitchell. 

The Assistant Secretary General welcomed Minister Fred Mitchell. He also mentioned the importance of the Minister’s visit to discuss with the Council some of the issues which have been discussed over the past couple of weeks with regard to immigration, and of course also other matters.

Mr. Frederick A. Mitchell spoke about immigration in the Bahamas and explained the new administrative measures that have being implemented by the government of the Bahamas. He also invited the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights and the OAS to attend the Bahamas; highlighting that the above mentioned measures are in compliance with the Bahamas’ international obligations.
The Permanent Representative of Haiti thanked the Minister of Foreign Affairs and Immigration of the Bahamas for this explication about the measures being taken by the government of the Bahamas. He also expressed the concerns of the government of Haiti about these measures and wishes these will be considered by the government of the Bahamas because these affected Haitian nationals living in the Bahamas. 

The delegation of Jamaica and Saint Lucia thanked Minister of Foreign Affairs and Immigration of the Bahamas for being so open and clarifying the measures to the Permanent Council of the OAS, also for inviting the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights to supervise the implementation of those measures. 

The Minister of Foreign Affairs and Immigration of the Bahamas thanked all the delegations who expressed their comments; he also clarified some points brought by the Permanent Representative of Haiti.
[image: image2.wmf]PERMANENT COUNCIL


� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���





� FILENAME  \* MERGEFORMAT �CP34696E01�








	�.	The statements and comments are provided in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1998/14.
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